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School Prospectus 
‘Start by doing what’s necessary, then do what’s possible; and suddenly you are doing the impossible.’ 

St Francis of Assisi 
 
 

Wholly inclusive, striving for fulfilment, empowering the flourishing of our 
world. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Clay Lake, Spalding, Lincolnshire, PE11 2QG 

Tel: 01775 722333 
   enquiries@spaldingparish.laat.co.uk 

www.spaldingparish.lincs.sch.uk 
Follow us on Twitter: @SPCEDS          

Head Teacher: Diane Mulley 

Spalding Parish Church of England Day School 

At the heart of our diverse community, striving for excellence, enabling all to achieve their highest potential. 

mailto:enquiries@spaldingparish.laat.co.uk
http://www.spaldingparish.lincs.sch.uk/
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Dear Parent/Carer, 

Letter from the Head Teacher 

 

Welcome to SPCEDS 
 

I would like to extend a very warm welcome to Spalding Parish Church of England Day School. I hope 
that the information contained within this prospectus provides you with an insight into our inclusive school 
community. We are a very busy and friendly school at the heart of our community – there is always 
lots going on. 

 
Deciding where you send your child to school is one of the most important decisions you will make. You 
will want them to achieve their best, to be happy, to develop their social skills and increase their 
confidence. In order to learn and achieve children need to feel happy and safe and this is high priority 
here at Spalding Parish. 

 
We recognise that your child’s education is of the highest importance. We are a values-based, nurturing 
school at the heart of our culturally diverse community, striving for excellence, enabling our children to 
achieve their highest potential in all areas of the curriculum. Strong emphasis is placed on developing 
Maths and English skills but we also pride ourselves on our exciting curriculum ensuring that children 
develop a love of learning, their talents are embraced and developed and individual needs are met, 
enabling all to achieve their highest potential. 

 
Our school ethos is founded in our church foundation and this in lived out each day in our drive to 
achieve high standards for all across all aspects of education including academic and pastoral.  In 
December 2019 we joined the Lincoln Anglican Academies Trust as part of their family of schools across 
Lincolnshire, North Lincolnshire and North East Lincolnshire and we continue our drive to ensure the best 
outcomes for all our pupils. 

 
Our children, families, staff, governors and Trust form the basis of our learning community. The 
relationships we forge are important to us and vital if we are to help everyone at Spalding Parish to 
grow and develop. 

 
We see you, the parent/carer, as an essential partner in your child’s learning. Choosing Spalding Parish 
will mean that you and your family become part of this community and we will do our very best to help 
you feel part of the school. If you would like to be part of our family, I would be more than happy to 
show you around at a mutually convenient time. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
Diane Mulley 
Head Teacher 
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Mission Statement 
Our Christian values-based school celebrates curiosity and creativity through an inspiring, broad and 
engaging curriculum, where learning is at the heart of all we do. Our children learn to become 
resilient and self-assured in a safe, inclusive and nurturing community. Everyone is challenged and 
encouraged to thrive and achieve as individuals, preparing them for their role as caring and active 
citizens in modern Britain. 

 
About Our School 

Spalding Parish Church of England Day School is an voluntary aided primary academy for children 
from the ages of four to eleven years. This means that: 

 
▪ The Governors of the school establish the admission criteria; and 
▪ Religious Education and daily acts of Collective Worship are in accordance with the teachings 

of the Church of England. This upholds the rights of Church parents/carers to have their 
children educated in the faith of the Church, in a Christian atmosphere, within the nurture 
and family of the Church. 

 
Children are admitted at the beginning of the academic year in which they are five. 

 
An expansion project at the school has recently been completed, at the request of the Local Authority in 
order to provide a ‘good’ education to the increasing number of children within our local 
community. This has increased the Planned Admission Number from 60 to 90 in each Year Group. 

 
Children join the school in the Foundation Stage and move on to Key Stage 1 (Years 1 and 2). Year 3 
signifies the change Key Stage 2 which lasts until the transfer to secondary school at the end of Year 
6. As a school we operate as four Phases: EYFS which includes the Foundation Stage, Key Stage 1 which 
includes Years 1 and 2, Lower Key Stage 2 which includes Years 3 and 4 and Upper Key Stage 2 which 
includes Years 5 and 6. 

 
Doors to classrooms open from 8.35 am for KS2 and 8.40am for EYFS and Key Stage 1. We ask that 
children do not arrive at school before this time for their safety as the playground will not be 
supervised. 

 
The safety of your child is paramount and it is for this reason that we ask you to come to the office when 
entering school at any time other than the normal start and end of the day. We have an electronic 
system for signing in and out and ask all visitors to sign in and wear a badge identifying them to 
children and staff. 

 
Whilst we encourage children to bring a snack for break time, we do encourage healthy snacks and 
do not expect children to bring crisps or chocolates bars although they can have them as part of a 
balanced diet within their packed lunch, should they choose to bring one.  
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Hot school lunches are cooked on site in the school kitchen with an online ordering system provided for 
parents/carers to order meals. Free hot meals are available for pupils eligible for free school meals and 
for children in the Foundation Stage, Year 1 and Year 2 through the Universal Infant Free School 
Meals strategy. Water is provided to all children in school throughout the day, all we ask is that you 
provide a full clean bottle each day to be filled once empty. 



5  

The School Day 
Doors to all classrooms open at 8.35 am however the official timings of the day are as follows: 
Foundation Stage 2, Year 1 and Year 2 8.40 – 3.10 
Year 3 and Year 4, (LKS2) and Year 5 and Year 6 (UKS2) 8.35 – 3.20 

 
School Lunchtime is split 12.00 – 1.00 or 12.30 – 1.30 

 
The Team at SPCEDS 

Board of Governors 
Emma Rains Chair of Governors 
Correspondence address: 
Mrs E Rains – Chair of Governors 
Spalding Parish Church of England Day 
School Clay Lake 
Spalding 
Lincolnshire PE11 2QG 

 
Leadership Team 
Diane Mulley Head Teacher 
Emily Hill Deputy Head Teacher 
Kim Bird Assistant Head Teacher 
Charlotte Hardy Assistant Head Teacher/SENCo 
Collette Hunter Business and Operations Partner 
Annabel Cooper EYFS Phase Leader 
Claire Hearth KS1 Phase Leader 
Katey Robinson LKS2 Phase Leader 
Kim Bird UKS2 Phase Leader 

 
 

Admissions to SPCEDS 
Parents/Carers considering sending their child to Spalding Parish Church of England Day School are 
most welcome and actively encouraged to visit the school, to talk to the Head Teacher and to view 
some of the facilities we have to offer. Please telephone the school for an appointment on 01775 
722333. 

 
Once you have decided you would like your child to attend SPCEDS, you need to register with the Local 
Authority Schools Admissions Team on 01522 782030. Application Forms can be obtained via our 
school website or at www.lincolnshire.gov.uk 

http://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/
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Collective Worship and Religious Education 
In accordance with the 1988 Education Reform Act, parents/carers of other denominations, other faiths 
or none, can opt to withdraw their children from RE lessons and acts of Collective Worship (including 
those held in the Church). Parents wishing to exercise this right are requested to do so in writing 
following a meeting with the Head Teacher, this will be recorded for future reference. 

 
Collective Worship offers the opportunity to reaffirm, interpret and put into practice the values of our 
school. It should be noted, however, that acts of Collective Worship and Religious Education lessons, are 
conducted in a manner that is sensitive to the individual faith and beliefs of all members of the school 
and the wider community. 

 
The Religious Education curriculum forms an important part of our school’s spiritual, moral, social and 
cultural teaching. It also promotes education for citizenship. Our school’s Religious Education curriculum 
is based on the Lincolnshire LA’s Agreed Syllabus and it meets the requirements set out in that 
document. The Education Reform Act states that the Religious Education syllabus should reflect the 
fact that the religious traditions in Great Britain are in the main Christian, and that it should, at the same 
time, take account of the teachings and practices of other major religions. 

 
Children consider and respond to questions concerning the meaning and purpose of life, developing 
spiritual awareness. Children are helped to recognise the difference between right and wrong through 
the study of moral and ethical questions. Social development is enhanced by allowing children to build a 
sense of identity in a multicultural society. Children explore issues of religious faith and values and, in so 
doing they develop their knowledge and understanding of the cultural context of their own lives. 

 
SPCEDS works closely with the Parish Church of St Mary and St Nicolas, Spalding. The clergy take 
acts of Collective Worship each week supported by our own Worship Leaders, (children) and all the 
children are taken to Church for special services throughout the year. 

 
School Uniform 

The Board of Governors has established a uniform for the children, most of which can be obtained from 
any high street retailer. The Governors recommend that all children wear simple and inexpensive school 
uniform and clothing. A number of items, which are available from our supplier via the link on our 
website, have the school logo embroidered on. It is requested that long hair is tied up for school and 
a thin, plain hair band can be worn. 

 
Boys and Girls 

  Purple Sweatshirt or Cardigan Purple or White Polo Shirt/Shirt/Blouse 
  Grey Trousers, Dress or Skirt  
  Summer Dress – Red, Purple or Yellow 
  Plain Grey, Black or White Socks or Tights Flat Black Shoes 

No trainers, heels or nail varnish; these are not part of the Uniform. 
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Jewellery 
As part of the School Uniform; on Health and Safety grounds, we do not allow children to wear jewellery 
in our school. The exceptions to this rule are ear-ring studs in pierced ears, and small objects of religious 
significance, such as a crucifix on a chain. We ask the children to remove these items before PE and 
games to prevent them from causing injury. 

 
Physical Education 
All children will take part in indoor and outdoor sessions of P.E. The following items are 
recommended for children as their P.E. kit: 
 

  Boys and Girls Indoor Kit: 
  Purple T Shirt, (plain)  
  Navy Blue Shorts, (plain)  
  Plimsolls or Trainers  
 
  Outdoor Kit: 
  As Indoor Kit plus Tracksuit for colder weather 
 

No jewellery of any sort may be worn during any P.E. session. Children with ear-ring studs should 
be able to remove them themselves or have them taken out before school. 

 
All items of clothing and bags should be clearly labelled with your child’s name to enable us to return 
them quickly and easily to their rightful owner, should they be mislaid. 
 

The Learning Experience 
Learning and Teaching 
Spalding Parish Church of England Day School believes that it is every child's right to learning and 
teaching that will empower them to become lifelong learners and equipped with the key skills to 
thrive in an ever changing world. Subsequently learning and teaching permeates all that we do in school, 
developing the values, attitudes, skills and knowledge of all our children, adults and wider community. 

 
The Christian ethos and values upon which the school was founded are essential and guide how we live, 
learn and educate at SPCEDS. 
We aim for our children to leave us for the next stage of their journey, supported by our learning powers, 
as: 

• Successful Learners; 

• Responsible Citizens; 

• Confident Individuals. 
 

Our learning powers are: 

• Concentrate; 

• Don't give up; 

• Be cooperative; 
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• Be curious; 

• Have a go; 

• Use your imagination; 

• Keep improving; 

• Enjoy learning. 
 

Any work on learning and teaching, as functions of its complex nature, must take account of 
assessment, behaviour, learning support and equal opportunities. 

 
The Curriculum 
At SPCEDS an annual rolling programme of ‘Themes’ have been identified to support the children’s 
learning. These are planned with the children’s input, starting from what they already know and what 
they would like to learn more about, our ‘Learning Journeys’. 

 
We provide a creative curriculum that offers opportunities for first hand practical learning through the 
use of our school environment, both indoors and outdoors, including our Garden of Reflection, and the 
immediate locality. Visits to places of interest, such as the British Museum, as part of our Egyptian 
topic, and to Flag Fen, as part of our Stone Age topic, are also planned and undertaken alongside the 
use of visitors into school. 
 
Curriculum Overviews are e-mailed home, (via Wisepay) to inform parents/carers of the current 
learning being undertaken and provide suggestions of how learning can be supported and extended at home. 
These can also be accessed on our website on the pages relating to your child’s particular Year Group, 
entitled ‘Learning’. 

 
Monitoring Pupil Progress 
High quality marking of children’s work and the giving of feedback, both verbally and written, are 
essential tools for staff to understand where the individual’s learning is at and to provide the ‘next 
steps’ in learning. At Spalding Parish Church of England Day School we believe feedback and marking 
should be constructive for every child, focusing on success, and improvement needs against learning 
intentions: enabling children to become reflective learners and helping them to close the gap between 
current and desired performance. 

 
All teaching staff closely monitor the children’s learning and the progress made, collecting evidence of 
achievement and levelling pieces of work individually, and with colleagues, to support their judgements. 
Parent Consultation Meetings are held three times a year with pupil reports shared during this time, 
celebrating successes and achievements and identifying next steps within each of the core subjects. 
 

Special Educational Needs 
We recognise that all children are different and we welcome them whatever their need. At some stage in 
their education children may have additional needs and in all, but exceptional circumstances, they will 
have full access to the curriculum, including the National Curriculum. Our policy is to carefully diagnose 
special needs and target provision specifically.  
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Most special needs provision is given within the child’s own classroom situation and within general 
classroom activities. It is also possible for us to give some small group support, sometimes short term, and to 
involve outside agencies as necessary. We seek to involve parents/carers at all stages, as their support 
and encouragement is vital to the child’s progress. At all times parents/carers are kept well informed 
by the class teacher or the Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator within school. You will find our School 
Offer with more details on our school website. 

 
Extra Curricular Activities (Clubs) 

 
There are a range of activities available to children during the school week to enhance their 
learning experiences. Throughout the school year SPCEDS offers activities which may include football, 
netball, gardening, gymnastics, dance, athletics, multi-skills, library, cooking and ICT. We have a 
thriving School Choir for children in Years 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6. In addition to these school activities, regular 
trips are organised for year groups and a residential trip currently takes place in Year 6. If you would like 
to volunteer to support any of these extra curricular activities or are interested in setting up something 
new please let us know. 

 
Safeguarding at SPCEDS 

Attendance 
Under Section 7 of the Education Act 1996, ‘It is the legal responsibility of parents to see that 
their child/children receive(s) regular education suitable to their age, aptitude and abilities ’ 

 
Please help us to satisfy current government legislation and targets by either writing or telephoning to 
explain any absences. If your child is ill please do not send them to school. If your child is not at school 
and we do not receive a call or letter to explain their absence you will be contacted as we are required to 
note unauthorised absences. These could result in a visit from the Educational Welfare Officer. 

 
Holidays during term time are no longer able to be authorised, you will be asked to fill in a Leave of 
Absence form should you wish to ask that your child is not in attendance. It is not a parental right to 
be able to take your child out of school for a holiday, legally children should be in school every day it 
is open; non-attendance means they will miss part of the carefully planned curriculum. 

 
90% attendance sounds high as a % but across a child’s school career it amounts to over a year’s absence! 

 
Behaviour 
At Spalding Parish Church of England Day School we have high expectations with regards to behaviour for 
everyone within our community. We value and reward children for their behaviour and see choices 
about behaviour made by children as their own; emphasising that they must take responsibility for their 
actions. 

 
We provide clear guidance, through our ‘Code of Conduct’, about what we expect from children in 
respect of their behaviour and this is consistent across the school. Children who choose not to follow this 
clear guidance will experience the same problem related consequences as the rest of the school. 
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We aim to help our children to value and respect themselves and others, to take a pride in their own 
contribution to the school and its’ life and to take care of the school environment. 

 
Our expectations of how children behave in and out of the classroom is regularly reviewed and 
quickly learned by the children. We regularly review our expectations in consultation with children to 
ensure they stay up to date and relevant. 

 
Occasionally problems may arise and in this event we will contact the child’s parent/carer in order to 
discuss the matter constructively. In the event of serious misbehaviour the school’s disciplinary 
procedure; the Behaviour Management Policy approved by the Governing Body, will be implemented. 

 
Bullying 
Bullying is a very sensitive issue. Bullying is action taken, over a period of time, by one or more children 
with the deliberate intention of hurting another child, either physically or emotionally. Bullying is wrong 
and damages individual children. We therefore do all we can to prevent it, by developing a school ethos in 
which bullying is regarded as unacceptable. 

 
At SPCEDS we do our utmost to ensure that each child feels a sense of security and well-being whilst at 
school. Each child has the right to: 

• Attend school without fear; 

• Seek help from staff if they are being bullied; 

• Know they will be actively listened to; 

• An investigation of their problem; 

• Support towards ensuring that the bullying will cease. 
 

As with our expectations regarding their behaviour we also reinforce these rights with children in school. 
Children need to feel secure and happy at school in order to progress and relationship problems with 
other children may hinder this. As a school we use the word STOP to support our Anti-bullying work. 
Several Times On Purpose and Start Telling Other People. 

 
Please contact the school as quickly as possible if your child informs you of any problems, or you have 
any concerns, no matter how small, so the school may support the child to resolving these. 

 
Child Protection 
Working within the children’s services sector we at SPCEDS share an objective to safeguard children and 
young people. We have a pastoral responsibility towards our pupils; playing a part in the prevention of 
abuse and neglect, through our policies and procedures for safeguarding children, and through the 
curriculum. The curriculum plays a preventive role in preparing children and young people for their 
future responsibilities as adults, parents and citizens. 

 
Spalding Parish Church of England Day School creates and maintains a safe environment for children and 
young people, managing situations where there are child welfare concerns. At SPCEDS children are 
helped to understand what is and what is not acceptable behaviour towards them, and taught about 
staying safe from harm, and how to speak up if they have worries or concerns. 
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The Head Teacher is the ‘Designated Safeguarding Lead’ at SPCEDS and the Local Council have 
a named representative who liaises with the DSL and Head Teacher. 

 
Safer recruitment is an important part of safeguarding children. Having a safe culture is a key part 
of safeguarding. Spalding Parish Church of England Day School tries to achieve this as far as possible 
by: 

• Having an effective safer recruitment policy, including full pre-employment check; 

• Having effective induction, training, mentoring and supervision processes; 

• Ensuring there is an awareness and understanding of safeguarding; 

• Having clear procedures for reporting concerns or issues; 

• Having agreed standards of behaviour; 

• Having a commitment to safeguarding children and young people. 
 

Health and Medication 
 

Illness 
Do not send your child to school should they be ill, it is recommended that 48 hours should elapse from 
the last bout of sickness or diarrhoea before returning to school. You should always contact the school, in 
line with our Attendance Policy, should your child be absent from school. 

 
Medicines 
Non-prescription medicine is NOT ALLOWED in school. As a service to parents/carers medication 
prescribed by a doctor will be administered by designated staff but only after a request in writing has 
been submitted to the office by the parent/carer. An ‘Administration of Medication Form’ can be 
requested from the school office. All medication is stored in the office with the exception of asthma 
inhalers or medicine required in an emergency, for example epi-pens. 

 
Medicals 
During your child’s time in school there will be occasions when the School Nurse Team will arrange to 
complete a medical to check height, weight or hearing. You will always be notified beforehand to gain 
your permission and an opportunity given for you to attend. If you have any concerns about your 
child’s health development the School Nurse Team can be contacted via the school office or at the 
Johnson Hospital on 01775 652143. 

 
Head Lice 
Head lice can be a problem as young children do play in close proximity to each other. Should you find 
head lice in your child’s hair please inform the school office, in confidence, as we will then send out 
a courtesy letter informing parents/carers to check their child’s hair. 

 
There are numerous treatments available over the counter but there is no better prevention than 
regular checks and combing through with a conditioner with a very fine tooth comb. It is recommended 
that you do not treat your child’s hair ‘just in case’ if no lice or eggs have been found as the lice then 
become immune to the treatments. 
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  Equality and Diversity Strategy 

We are committed to the promotion of equality and diversity. In so doing, we realise the valuable 
contribution which all members of the community can make to the school. Our policies and practices will 
be reviewed to take into account the different needs and contributions of pupils, staff, parents and 
governors. 

 
Vital to our work on equality and diversity is to ensure that pupils and staff can develop in an 
environment which is supportive of academic and emotional needs. 

 
The legislation which applies to schools with regard to equality is complex and requires us to have in 
place various policies and practices. We have chosen to combine these requirements into a single 
resource and strategy for equality and diversity. Crucial to this is our intent that all those involved have 
access to a single resource which clearly details our commitments, describes our processes and sets out 
how we will deliver equality at SPCEDS. 

 
Our policy provides a framework for action to address the six areas of equality covered by 
legislation – race, gender, disability, age, sexual orientation and religion or belief. 

 
At SPCEDS we are committed to: 

• Actively tackling discrimination, and promoting equal opportunities and good community relations; 

• Encouraging, supporting, and helping all pupils and staff to reach their potential; 

• Working with parents/carers, and with the wider community, to tackle discrimination, and to 
follow and promote good practice; and 

• Making sure our equality policy and its procedures are followed. 
 
  Home and School Partnership 

At Spalding Parish Church of England Day School we actively encourage a close partnership between 
home and school. We firmly believe you, as parent/carer, know your child best. During your child’s time 
in the Foundation Stage we complete observations on your child and use this to inform their ‘Learning 
Journeys’. We would value your support with these and ask you to document your child’s interests at 
home to support the planning for your child. 

 
We welcome parents/carers into school to help with a variety of activities and value this support. If there 
are any ways in which you would like to be involved we will be delighted to hear from you. 

 
All staff in school are interested in the well-being of your child. They are always willing to discuss any 
concerns that you may have. Not all problems which children experience are obvious in school, so if 
there are any changes in circumstances or medical problems which may affect their performance, please 
share them with us, in order for us to provide the best possible support. 

 
Together we share a common aim, the development of your child. With this in mind we have developed 
our Home-School Agreement which provides the expectations of all the parties concerned in your 
child’s learning; the school, the parents/carers and the children themselves.  
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You are welcome to visit the school to meet with either the relevant member of staff or the Head 
Teacher. A member of the SLT is available each day for appointments with parents/carers. 

 
Celebration Book 
Each week children are nominated, by the adults in school, to be in the ‘Celebration Book’ that is presented 
on a weekly basis for a variety of reasons. This may be academic achievement, sporting achievement, 
social development or for just bringing their smile to school each day. We would welcome your 
nominations for your child’s achievements at home too, if you would like to nominate your child please 
speak either to someone in the school office or your child’s class teacher. 

 
Class Presentation Assembly 
During the Academic Year you will be invited into school, at least twice, to see your child perform their 
Class Presentation Assembly. We aim to give two weeks notice of the assembly to support arranging 
time off from work should this be required. We hope that you will be able to attend and support your 
child. 

 
Home Learning 
Home Learning will be set on a weekly basis appropriate to a child’s ability and age. 
Parents/carers can use the Curriculum Guidelines sent home and suggested websites via our school 
website on the Year Group pages to extend and develop the work being completed in school using the 
ideas and suggestions given. As part of this home learning we would always encourage daily reading 
with your child – initially this may be sharing a story or retelling a story using pictures and leading to 
your child reading to you. If you have any concerns regarding your child’s homework do not hesitate, 
in the first instance, to speak to the class teacher. 

 
Parish Pioneers - Before and After School Club 
At SPCEDS we have a thriving Breakfast and After School Club on our site. This is held in the ‘Parish 
Pioneers Room’ which has access to the secure Foundation outdoor area. Any parent/carer interested in 
this service should speak to Karen Maxwell, Setting Manager, on 07504 520256 for further details 
and costs. 

 
  School Records 

When children are admitted to school, a folder is opened for them. This folder is added to regularly and 
passed on to the receiving teacher or school. The folder will hold the following information; 

• Name, date of birth, doctor, etc. 

• Information concerning a child’s personal circumstances. 

• Reports and records of the child’s achievements. 
 

Please note that parents/carers may, if they wish, ask to see their children’s record by appointment with 
the Head Teacher. Records will be confidential to all except those who have a rightful access to them. 
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  Educational Trips and Residentials 
Educational trips and residentials play an extremely important part in the school life of your child, 
providing first hand experiences as part of their curriculum studies. The Local Council of SPCEDS have 
agreed to ask parents/carers to make a voluntary contribution towards the costs involved. Please be 
aware an activity can only take place if everyone is prepared to contribute the advised amount however no 
costs will be passed to other parents/carers as a result of other parents/carers not paying. Should the 
school does not receive sufficient donations to cover costs, then, the activity may have to be 
cancelled. 

 
The Head Teacher will be pleased to discuss, in confidence, individual problems with parents/carers. 

 
  Personal Property on School Premises 

Children are responsible for the security of their personal possessions whilst at school. Personal items, 
such as jewellery, money, hand held computers, balls, expensive toys and sets of cards, are best kept at 
home as we cannot ensure their safety or replacement if lost or broken. 

 
Lost property is placed in lost property boxes in each Key Stage. It is very helpful if all school clothing 
is clearly named. Children are firstly encouraged to look for their own lost items, developing their 
responsibility. Unclaimed items will be disposed of regularly. 

 
  SPCEDS School Policies 

All the school policies as mentioned in this prospectus are available to read upon request at the school 
office. Should you require a personal copy of any school policy a request should be made at the school 
office and one will be provided for you, within no more than, five working days. There may be a small 
charge to cover the cost of reproduction. Some of the main school policies can be found on the school 
website: www.spaldingparish.lincs.sch.uk 

 
  General Information 

Further general information, term dates, annual school achievement and attainment tables and useful 
website links; including one to our latest OfSTED Report can be found on the school website: 
www.spaldingparish.lincs.sch.uk 

 
  Complaints Procedure 

At Spalding Parish Church of England Day School we strive to deliver the highest possible standards of 
learning, teaching and understanding. We promote and encourage each child to reach their full potential 
intellectually, socially, emotionally and physically. All staff in school are dedicated to achieving this 
aim. However, it is possible that you may feel that we have not lived up to your expectations. If this is 
so, please tell us. 

 
The Trust have a clearly established ‘Complaints Policy’ which gives helpful information on the best way 
of expressing any such concerns. You can request a copy from the school office during school hours 
or find a copy on our website: www.spaldingparish.lincs.sch.uk 

http://www.spaldingparish.lincs.sch.uk/
http://www.spaldingparish.lincs.sch.uk/
http://www.spaldingparish.lincs.sch.uk/
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